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Longstone Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11 December 2017

at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove.


LC (acting chair) welcomed everyone 

1
Membership present and apologies

Elected members:

Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Bob Gardiner, Jean Marr, Lily Campbell (Communities Liaison), Ann Watt, Ros Lennie (Minute Secretary). 

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio:

Cllrs Donald Wilson (DW) and Denis Dixon.

In attendance:
Penny Lochhead, Angela Pearston (Head Teacher). 

Members of the public: 3

Apologies for absence were received from elected members Des Loughney, John Allan and Margaret Campbell, from MSP Kezia Dudale and from Cllrs Key and Corbett. Apologies were also received from PCs Mauchline and Baillie. 

2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 13 November 2017 were approved. 

3
Matter arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: none.

4
Police report 

SC read from the Police report for November 2017. The local policing team have continued to tackle ASB in various locations, involving local youths or neighbours. There were 2 housebreakings, 10 reports of theft (one person losing a large amount of money) and 1 hate crime. No assaults. One person was charged with careless driving, 1 with having no licence, MOT or insurance and 1 with failing to stop. 254 calls were made to police with 11 public nuisance calls. The report draws attention to the consultation on the draft ‘Policing 2026’ plan and invites people to contribute their views (see https://consult.scotland.police.uk/consultation/2026/). December marks the beginning of Operations Heddle (road traffic) and Screening (dishonesty) throughout SW Edinburgh. Keep up-to-date with your local community team by visiting or their Twitter page (@edinwestpolice) or their Facebook page (https://www.facebook.com/EdinburghPoliceDivision/). You can email the local police team at <edinburghcptsighthillgorgie@scotland.pnn.police.uk> or telephone 101. Other Twitter addresses are @PoliceScotland and @EdinburghPolice.    
5
Penny Lochhead of PMR Leisure Ltd spoke about the proposed Longstone Bike Park Project on land adjacent to the Prison. PL had received enthusiastic responses and feedback from children in all the local schools. This will be for pedal cycles only (no motorised bikes). Banado’s are interested. The Prison bike repair service could be involved. Illumination is being considered with help from Napier University. Castle Rock Edinvar Housing Association (building houses adjacent) will be involved, maintaining the site at no cost to CEC. The Park could be used by biking clubs. Noted that Sainsbury’s did not proceed with a bridge over Water of Leith beside their store. Cllr Wilson was concerned about the effect on nearby residents, who had suffered burglaries, but later realised that it adjoined businesses. A planning application will be made in the Spring, when all interested parties will be able to comment. LCC will be included. Work expected to start next Summer. 
6
Duncan Colquhoun Award for pupil
SC reminded members of the proposal (circulated) to order a trophy shield enshrining the prize and he sought approval. This was agreed. LCC will pay for all costs involved in the trophy and the book token (perhaps £20). There was debate about the words to be engraved on the shield and the following was agreed: ‘The Duncan Colquhoun Memorial Award for Distinctive Service within the Community’. The School will be responsible for administration of the Award. In view of conflict about the year in which Duncan Colquhoun had been born, SC ordered a copy of his birth certificate. It was agreed that he should be reimbursed the cost of this (£12.85). The certificate confirmed that Duncan had been born in 1947, not 1945. SC proposed that LCC form a committee to examine the problem of the outdoor classroom, which is apparently now never used as a classroom (it is used as a football goal). Committee to consist of the three remaining former members of the DCM Trust (LC, BG and SC). The committee will report back to LCC after consulting with AP. This was agreed. AP is gathering children’s views on the outdoor classroom and will copy her notice re this to SC. 
7
Planning and development
SC explained that the new flats in Inglis Green Rd will, as reported at last meeting, be handed over in January and February. He had been informed that, in regard to the proposal to redevelop the Westside Motors site as student flats, SEPA had not signed off their consultation (re flooding he thought) and that the matter will not go to committee this year. There were no new applications to note.  
8
Meetings attended

On 28 Nov JA attended a meeting of the Canal Community Action Group on behalf of LCC. SC will circulate the minutes. 
9
Environmental matters

9.1
SC reported good progress on removing graffiti, even if he had to do so himself occasionally. Royal Mail and Network Rail had recently been cooperative. There is no now graffiti on the Inglis Green Rd/Longstone Rd corridor. 
9.2
All work on dealing with the leaks from the aqueduct had been completed and any water arising beside the railway viaduct was in the hands of CEC’s engineer and Network Rail. 
9.3
SC read out extracts from a letter from CEC’s Road Safety Officer. Allan Hoad explained that pedestrian guardrails (PGR) would not be considered for new housing schemes and that a specific safety case has to be made to install them. He would not support this procedure in Kingsknowe Road North. In addition, CEC looks to reduce street clutter and it was noted that installing PGRs at the junction with Redhall Road would reduce the footway to 1.4 metres (implying that this would provide inadequate clearance). AP reported that police occasionally attend at the morning drop-off time.
10
Treasurer’s report

SC reported that, because there had been no transactions since the last meeting, the balance of our account remained at £2545.23. However there was movement on his expenses account (kept separately). He had assumed that it was agreed to give the janitor the usual Xmas card (containing a gift). He noted that the janitor was leaving at the end of the year and he had inscribed the card accordingly. Approved.
11
Correspondence

SC read out an email received from CEC’s Governance Officer telling us that there is a requirement for each community council to register as a Data Controller with the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO). While this is individual responsibility of each community council, failure to register may lead to a fine. He attached guidance on how to register (12 pp), the fee for which is £35. CEC is allowed to pay this from the annual administrative grant. SC noted that, while it would be simpler to register than to quibble, he could not envisage any situation in which LCC would incur a fine and was exploring the exemptions that the new General Data Protection Regulations permit. LCC authorised him to register if he found we could not be exempt. 
12
AOCB
DW explained that there was no intention to exclude community councils from district meetings organised by CEC and that the South West Neighbourhood Partnership still existed (LCC is represented by DL and will attend the next meeting on 16 Jan). Grant applications can still be submitted. DW also reported the janitor’s view that there was a need for a defibrillator in the area, perhaps located at the school. 
13
The next meeting was announced for Monday 12 February 2018 in Slateford Longstone Church (school will be closed on that day).
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